[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.jpg]


[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.jpg]' N GAUGE SOCIETY
TSR




Meeting at Maesgwyn – Wednesday 29th February 2012
[image: image6.png]Chairman - Pete Jones.
Treasurer - BarryParker-Twist
Secretary - Ian Coe



No layout for this meeting but Ian had printed out a track plan of the layout so that we could discuss the wiring needed. Our plan is for the control panels to be situated at each end of the layout rather than behind the fiddle yard although we considered the possibility of having some flexibility with the siting so that, during lunch periods, when there would be fewer operators available, the panels could be moved to the back to allow two people to control the whole layout.

Kevin didn’t feel that would cause a problem providing the umbilical cord was made long enough. He also said it would be a fairly straightforward matter to link both control panels with all the tracks so that either panel could be used for any track. Ian felt that whilst that might be electrically straightforward, it was likely to confuse the operators!
Kevin has purchased a set of 30 switches (apparently cheaper than buying 24 because of bulk purchase savings and post free delivery) in readiness for building the panels. The plan is that Kevin will wire up the fiddle yard boards, one at a time, and can check that the wiring on his control panel matches up at the same time. The rest of us, who can get to Ian’s garage for the weekly Wednesday evenings starting in April, will wire up the front boards and continue adding scenic touches. Roger brought along the model of the chapel he is building and whilst detailing such as window panes have yet to be added, it is already looking good as can be seen from the photo below. 
Surely Roger must enter this for the AMMC this May? (Closing date for entries 12th May) As a member of the NGS Committee, Ian will be attending the AGM and can take and bring back any models that members wish to enter for the competition.
Apart from the chapel, Roger had also been painting the railings guarding the steps for the platform underpass. Barry suggested that the walls would be a light colour, probably cream or white for H&S reasons.
We also need to consider how we are going to build the sea and how this will bolt on to the front of the layout. Ian has failed to locate the ‘Realistic Sea’ which he obtained from China via EBay. It may now be sold under a different name. If we can’t find this the options seem to be ripple Perspex, varnished boards or one of the model water products by Woodland Scenics or Dapol.
Talk moved on to exhibitions and members were advised that “Bryn-y-Mor” had been withdrawn from the North Wales Area Group’s exhibition in Conwy in July but could be considered for Albert Pyper’s Toy and Train Show scheduled for October if we think we can get it ready in time. (The Chester MRC’s “Holywell Junction” layout has also been withdrawn from Conwy – we both seem to be at the same stage of construction!)

Wrexham Group members are invited to attend the Toy and Train Show in Birkenhead on Saturday 10th March (12:00 – 4:00) or Sunday 11th March (10:00 – 4:00) where the Chester Group’s “Cragmill” will be on show. As this layout was built by Barry, Ian and Kevin amongst others, its operation will be similar to that on “Bryn-y-Mor” and it will give members a chance to experience operating a large exhibition layout in readiness for taking to the controls of the Group’s own layout.

“Cragmill” will also be appearing at the N Gauge Show at Leamington Spa in September along with Ian’s “Coed Helen” layout. Again if any members are planning a day out there, they will be welcome to step behind the layouts and have a spell of running the trains.

It is the Maesgwyn Community Centre’s turn to blow its own trumpet in March. In association with other such centres in Wrexham and the surrounding areas, a ‘broadsheet drop’ takes place where all households in the catchment area receive a 4 page newsletter advising residents of activities in their local centre. We have been invited to include an article on our activities and Ian has sent this to the organiser – a bit of free publicity won’t come amiss! So be prepared at the next meeting to greet any strangers that may turn up to see what we are doing and perhaps bring along something that they can look at. We need a test track up and running and a range of models to run on it. 
Following our exhibiting “Cragmill” again at Birkenhead, we have received another invitation to bring along layout(s) to the sister event at Wrexham in November. Can we get Bryn-y-Mor operational by then?

Next general meeting will be on Wednesday 28th March 2012 at Maesgwyn from 7:15 p.m. 
Layout meetings will recommence each Wednesday evening from 7:00 p.m. at 17 Toll Bar Road. On the Wednesday after our March meeting i.e. 4th April 2012.
























